
TOWN OF STANFORD TOWN BOARD

SPECIAL MEETING MINUTES
TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 6, 2016

The Town of Stanford Town Board convened for a Special Meeting on Tuesday, September 6th, 2016.  Supervisor Joseph Norton called the meeting to order at 7:30 PM with a salute to the flag.  
Roll Call:
Joseph Norton – present




Mary Weinberger – present



Linda Eurich – present




Mark D’Agostino – present




Ryan Orton – present


This Special Meeting was called for scheduled Public Hearings on two proposed Local Laws: Proposed Local Law #1 – a six-month moratorium on Solar Energy Farms or Solar Panels in the Town of Stanford; and Proposed Local Law #2 – decreasing the number of the Planning Board members in the Town of Stanford from seven to five.

A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mary Weinberger, to close the Special Meeting and enter into the first Public Hearing.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – yes.

PUBLIC HEARING: PROPOSED LOCAL LAW #2 OF 2016
A SIX-MONTH MORATORIUM ON SOLAR ENERGY FARMS AND SOLAR ENERGY PANELS IN THE TOWN OF STANFORD


Supervisor Norton invited anyone present to speak on this matter which would only impact commercial, not residential ventures.
Herb Goddard, 165 Willowbrook Road – had moved to Stanford 3 years ago.  Stated that he was a realtor and had been schooled in various aspects of energy conservation and stated that large scale collectors could be a thing of the past.  He applauded the Town’s thinking about this issue.

David Braga, 109 Willowbrook Road – was in favor of this law for commercial solar panels even though he was interested in the most efficient energy use possible.  Must take into consideration the land and the views, and thanked the Board.
Supervisor Norton read letters from Tim Clark who was not in favor of the commercial proposal for a solar farm on Prospect Hill and Willowbrook, one from Ted Fox, who was also strongly opposed to this proposed solar array, and a third letter from Ross Garnick who had the same oppositional comments for the photovoltaic commercial solar array, just down the street from their home.  Mr. Norton added that he was expecting two other letters.  The supervisor added that this proposed law was a six-month moratorium on commercial solar farms town wide, not a singular action triggered by the proposed farm.  He also spoke of the possible proposed re-purposing of the Town’s landfill area to have a solar array that could benefit at least 800 homes in Town by reduceing their energy bills by at least 20%.   This would also comply with the State’s mandate to have 50% more solar and wind energy power generated by 2025.
Mr. Goddard – compared this to the cell tower issues from a few years ago.

Michele Inzeo, 224 Shelley Hill Road – spoke of a solar farm in Rhinebeck that an adjacent condo complex and doctors’ office was very unhappy with, adding that re-purposing the landfill could really benefit the Town.
Mr. Braga – asked if the Town would keep the landfill, with the supervisor replying that the land would only be leased.  Mr. Norton then spoke of how the credit would work for homeowners with the power generated going into the grid.

Mr. Goddard – asked why just 6 months.  The supervisor replied that was a standard time frame and could always be extended if and when needed.

A motion was then made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mary Weinberger, to keep this public hearing open for any additional comments until the Thursday night Board meeting on the 8th.   Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – yes.

PUBLIC HEARING: PROPOSED LOCAL LAW #3 OF 2016

DECREASING THE NUMBER OF PLANNING BOARD MEMBERS 
FROM SEVEN (7) TO FIVE (5)
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Supervisor Norton invited anyone present to speak on this matter of changing the number of Planning Board members.

Michele Inzeo, 224 Shelley Hill Road – understood that the Planning Board had been having trouble meeting a quorum to allow applicants to move forward. As the ZBA talks with the Planning Board, they could be held up as well.  It’s the practical and prudent thing to do, and supports this idea.

Mark Zeyher, Hunns Lake Road – More is not often better so with five members, a quorum would be three.  The local real estate community is almost dead.  Diversity on this Board might get more done as many members have been there for decades.  Getting work done here is important and this small change could make the Planning Board more efficient.  One new member is a 20% different viewpoint.

Larry McKeough, Woods Drive – agrees with Mr. Zeyher and added that the term lengths should be changed as well.  Even 5 years is a long time.  Might encourage younger people in the community with new attitudes.  Great idea.

Bridget Goddard, Willowbrook Road – also might need to have a mechanism with failures to attend and be able to terminate a member if they miss a certain number of meetings.  Also the terms should not be that long.

Karen Mosher, 15 Attlebury Hill Road – Agrees with 5 members for 5 year terms.  Has attended many Planning Board meetings and has seen firsthand how long everything takes and how costly things can be.  Some of them have been there too long, an “old boy network.”

Supervisor Norton made a motion that this public hearing also be left open for additional comments until the Board’s regular meeting on 9/8, seconded by Mary Weinberger.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – yes.

A motion was made by Joseph Norton at 8:15 PM to close this Special Meeting, seconded by Mary Weinberger.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – yes.

The Board then continued their regularly scheduled Workshop Meeting for agenda items planned for Thursday night and adjourned about 8:50 PM.
_________________________________
Ritamary Bell, Town Clerk

